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ARKANSAS SENATE 

90th General Assembly - Regular Session, 2015 

 Amendment Form   
JBC 3/30/15 (1) 

______________________________________________________________________ 

Subtitle of Senate Bill No. 689  

AN ACT TO AMEND THE ARKANSAS REVENUE STABILIZATION LAW OF ARKANSAS. 

______________________________________________________________________ 

 

Amendment No. 1 to Senate Bill No. 689 

 

Amend Senate Bill No. 689  as originally introduced: 
 
Page 3 delete Section 9 in its entirety and substitute the following 
additional Sections to read as follows: 
" SECTION 9.  Arkansas Code 19-5-401 is amended to read as follows: 
   19-5-401. Allocations for fiscal year 2015-2016 and thereafter. 
Commencing with the fiscal year beginning July 1, 2015, and each fiscal year 
thereafter, the Treasurer of State shall transfer all remaining general 
revenues available for distribution on the last day of business in July 2015, 
and on the last day of business in each calendar month thereafter during the 
fiscal year to the various funds and fund accounts participating in general 
revenues in the proportions of the maximum allocation as the individual 
allocation to the fund or fund account bears to the total of the maximum 
allocation as provided in § 19-5-402 (a),(b),(b)(1) and (c).    
 
      SECTION 10.  Arkansas Code 19-5-402 is amended to read as follows: 
   19-5-402. Maximum allocations of revenues for fiscal year 2015-2016 and 
thereafter. 
(a)(i)  The Treasurer of State shall first make monthly allocations in the 
proportions set out in this subsection to the funds and fund accounts listed 
below until there has been transferred a total of five billion sixty-nine 
million two hundred seventy-four thousand five hundred seven dollars 
($5,069,274,507) or so much thereof as may become available; provided, that 
the Treasurer of State shall make such monthly allocations in accordance with 
each fund or fund account's proportionate part of the total of all such 
allocations set forth in this subsection: 
Name of Fund or Fund Account Maximum Allocation 
 PUBLIC SCHOOL FUND   
 (1) Department of Education Public School Fund Account   $2,124,803,780  
 (2) State Library Public School Fund Account   $    4,641,919  
 (3) Department of Career Education Public    
     School Fund Account   $   31,964,455  
     
 GENERAL EDUCATION FUND   
  (1) Department of Education Fund Account   $   16,162,434  
  (2) Educational Facilities Partnership Fund Account   $   34,828,951  
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  (3) Division of Public School Academic Facilities   
      and Transportation Fund Account   $    2,509,256  
  (4) Educational Television Fund Account   $    5,293,237  
  (5) School for the Blind Fund Account   $    7,016,941  
  (6) School for the Deaf Fund Account   $   10,142,113  
  (7) State Library Fund Account   $    3,591,373  
  (8) Department of Career Education Fund Account   $    4,790,510  
  (9) Rehabilitation Services Fund Account   $   13,126,651  
 Technical Institutes:    
 (10) Crowley's Ridge Technical Institute Fund Account   $    2,644,401  
 (11) Northwest Technical Institute Fund Account   $    3,075,886  
 (12) Riverside Vocational Technical School Fund Account   $    2,301,199  
  
 DEPARTMENT OF HUMAN SERVICES FUND   
  (1) Department of Human Services Administration    
      Fund Account   $   16,136,255  
  (2) Aging and Adult Services Fund Account       16,547,666  
  (3) Children and Family Services Fund Account       61,907,811  
  (4) Child Care and Early Childhood Education   
      Fund Account        1,164,457  
  (5) Youth Services Fund Account       47,808,456  
  (6) Developmental Disabilities Services Fund Account       65,870,969  
  (7) Medical Services Fund Account        3,969,700  
  (8) Department of Human Services Grants Fund Account      906,258,715  
  (9) Behavioral Health Services Fund Account       78,870,394  
 (10) State Services for the Blind Fund Account        1,883,424  
 (11) County Operations Fund Account       48,481,487  
  
 STATE GENERAL GOVERNMENT FUND   
  (1) Department of Arkansas Heritage Fund Account   $    6,608,765  
  (2) Arkansas Agriculture Department Fund Account       17,741,021  
  (3) Department of Labor Fund Account        3,227,555  
  (4) Department of Higher Education Fund Account        3,399,182  
  (5) Higher Education Grants Fund Account       40,017,466  
  (6) Arkansas Economic Development Commission   
      Fund Account       10,670,432  
  (7) Department of Correction Inmate Care    
         and Custody Fund Account      324,025,089  
  (8) Department of Community Correction Fund Account       77,427,839  
  (9) State Military Department Fund Account        9,427,702  
 (10) Parks and Tourism Fund Account       23,235,394  
 (11) Arkansas Department of Environmental Quality   
      Fund Account        4,252,178  
 (12) Miscellaneous Agencies Fund Account       62,981,204  
  
 COUNTY AID FUND    $   21,428,616  
 COUNTY JAIL REIMBURSEMENT FUND   $   27,853,607  
 CRIME INFORMATION SYSTEM FUND   $    3,759,593  
 CHILD SUPPORT ENFORCEMENT FUND   $   12,984,053  
 PUBLIC HEALTH FUND    $   78,896,794  
 MERIT ADJUSTMENT FUND                                         $          -    
 MOTOR VEHICLE ACQUISITION REVOLVING FUND                      $          -    
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 MUNICIPAL AID FUND    $   29,078,378  
 DEPARTMENT OF ARKANSAS STATE POLICE FUND    $   66,375,577  
 DEPARTMENT OF WORKFORCE SERVICES FUND   $    3,864,840  
 DEPARTMENT OF INFORMATION SYSTEMS REVOLVING FUND              $          -    
  
 INSTITUTIONS OF HIGHER EDUCATION   
  (1) ARKANSAS STATE UNIVERSITY FUND   $   58,500,081  
  (2) ARKANSAS TECH UNIVERSITY FUND   $   31,894,366  
  (3) HENDERSON STATE UNIVERSITY FUND   $   18,687,251  
  (4) SOUTHERN ARKANSAS UNIVERSITY FUND   $   15,429,126  
  (5) UNIVERSITY OF ARKANSAS FUND   $  119,744,896  
  (6) UNIVERSITY OF ARKANSAS FUND-ARCHEOLOGICAL SURVEY   $    2,304,106  
  (7) UNIVERSITY OF ARKANSAS FUND-DIVISION OF   
      AGRICULTURE   $   62,172,137  
  (8) UNIVERSITY OF ARKANSAS FUND-CLINTON SCHOOL   $    2,272,619  
  (9) UNIVERSITY OF ARKANSAS FUND-CRIMINAL JUSTICE   
      INSTITUTE   $    1,807,511  
 (10) SCHOOL FOR MATH, SCIENCE AND ARTS FUND   $    1,101,885  
 (11) UNIVERSITY OF ARKANSAS AT FORT SMITH FUND   $   20,388,669  
 (12) UNIVERSITY OF ARKANSAS AT LITTLE ROCK FUND   $   60,147,546  
 (13) UNIVERSITY OF ARKANSAS MEDICAL CENTER FUND   $   85,592,094  
 (14) UNIVERSITY OF ARKANSAS MEDICAL CENTER FUND -    
      CHILD SAFETY CENTER   $      713,382  
 (15) UNIVERSITY OF ARKANSAS MEDICAL CENTER FUND -    
       INDIGENT CARE   $    5,288,759  
 (16) UNIVERSITY OF ARKANSAS MEDICAL CENTER FUND -   
 CHILD ABUSE/RAPE/DOMESTIC VIOLENCE   $      727,650  
 (17) UNIVERSITY OF ARKANSAS MEDICAL CENTER FUND -    
 PEDIATRICS/PSYCHIATRIC RESEARCH   $    1,930,500  
 (18) UNIVERSITY OF ARKANSAS AT MONTICELLO FUND   $   15,786,582  
 (19) UNIVERSITY OF ARKANSAS AT PINE BLUFF FUND   $   25,164,696  
 (20) UNIVERSITY OF CENTRAL ARKANSAS FUND   $   52,583,558  
 (21) ARKANSAS NORTHEASTERN COLLEGE FUND   $    8,491,281  
 (22) ARKANSAS STATE UNIVERSITY - BEEBE FUND   $   11,717,370  
 (23) ARKANSAS STATE UNIVERSITY - MOUNTAIN HOME FUND   $    3,611,629  
 (24) ARKANSAS STATE UNIVERSITY - NEWPORT FUND   $    5,932,370  
 (25) COSSATOT COMMUNITY COLLEGE OF THE UNIVERSITY   
      OF ARKANSAS FUND   $    3,361,844  
 (26) EAST ARKANSAS COMMUNITY COLLEGE FUND   $    5,730,177  
 (27) MID-SOUTH COMMUNITY COLLEGE FUND   $    3,819,427  
 (28) MID-SOUTH COMMUNITY COLLEGE FUND - ADTEC   $    1,485,000  
 (29) NATIONAL PARK COMMUNITY COLLEGE FUND   $    8,956,024  
 (30) NORTH ARKANSAS COLLEGE FUND   $    7,887,294  
 (31) NORTHWEST ARKANSAS COMMUNITY COLLEGE FUND   $   10,513,010  
 (32) PHILLIPS COMMUNITY COLLEGE OF THE UNIVERSITY   
       OF ARKANSAS FUND   $    8,972,457  
 (33) RICH MOUNTAIN COMMUNITY COLLEGE FUND   $    3,174,800  
 (34) SAU - TECH FUND   $    5,648,456  
 (35) SAU - TECH FUND-ENVIRONMENTAL CONTROL CENTER   $      364,720  
 (36) SAU - TECH FUND-FIRE TRAINING ACADEMY   $    1,634,709  
 (37) SOUTH ARKANSAS COMMUNITY COLLEGE FUND   $    5,973,964  
 (38) UNIVERSITY OF ARKANSAS COMMUNITY COLLEGE AT   
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       BATESVILLE FUND   $    4,089,750  
 (39) UNIVERSITY OF ARKANSAS COMMUNITY COLLEGE AT   
       HOPE FUND   $    4,447,077  
 (40) UNIVERSITY OF ARKANSAS COMMUNITY COLLEGE AT   
      MORRILTON FUND   $    4,971,933  
 (41) BLACK RIVER TECHNICAL COLLEGE FUND   $    6,052,381  
 (42) COLLEGE OF THE OUACHITAS FUND   $    3,491,988  
 (43) OZARKA COLLEGE FUND   $    3,095,210  
 (44) PULASKI TECHNICAL COLLEGE FUND   $   14,986,063  
 (45) SOUTHEAST ARKANSAS COLLEGE FUND   $    5,580,430  
 
     (a)(ii) Four million three hundred five thousand five hundred forty-
seven dollars ($4,305,547), or so much thereof as is available shall be 
included and added to the amount distributed in (a)(i) and shall be 
distributed by the Treasure of State in monthly amounts with each 
allocation’s proportion of the total of both (a)(i) and (a)(ii) to supplement 
the fund established as a set-aside in the 90th Session Projects Account of 
the General Improvement Fund in Section 3 (a) (11) of the General Improvement 
Distribution Act, for transfers, from time to time, to any fund or fund 
account authorized by the General Assembly, or for transfers, from time to 
time, for projects in the Executive Discretionary Division Section (3) (d), 
upon approval by the Arkansas Legislative Council or Joint Budget Committee.  
 
(b)  After making the maximum annual allocations provided for in subsection 
(a) of this section, the Treasurer of State shall then make allocations from 
the remaining general revenues available for distribution, as set forth in 
this subsection, to the funds and fund accounts listed below until there has 
been transferred a total of ninety-nine million one hundred ninety thousand 
six hundred one dollars ($99,190,601) or so much thereof that may become 
available; provided, that the Treasurer of State shall make such monthly 
allocations in accordance with each fund or fund account's proportionate part 
of the total of all such allocations set forth in this subsection:   
Name of Fund or Fund Account Maximum Allocation 
 PUBLIC SCHOOL FUND   
 (1) Department of Education Public School Fund Account   $          -    
 (2) State Library Public School Fund Account   $          -    
 (3) Department of Career Education Public    
     School Fund Account   $          -    
     
 GENERAL EDUCATION FUND   
  (1) Department of Education Fund Account   $          -    
  (2) Educational Facilities Partnership Fund Account   $          -    
  (3) Division of Public School Academic Facilities   
      and Transportation Fund Account   $          -    
  (4) Educational Television Fund Account   $          -    
  (5) School for the Blind Fund Account   $          -    
  (6) School for the Deaf Fund Account   $          -    
  (7) State Library Fund Account   $          -    
  (8) Department of Career Education Fund Account   $          -    
  (9) Rehabilitation Services Fund Account   $          -    
 Technical Institutes:    
 (10) Crowley's Ridge Technical Institute Fund Account   $          -    
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 (11) Northwest Technical Institute Fund Account   $          -    
 (12) Riverside Vocational Technical School Fund Account   $          -    
  
 DEPARTMENT OF HUMAN SERVICES FUND   
  (1) Department of Human Services Administration    
      Fund Account   $          -    
  (2) Aging and Adult Services Fund Account              -    
  (3) Children and Family Services Fund Account        9,184,972  
  (4) Child Care and Early Childhood Education   
      Fund Account              -    
  (5) Youth Services Fund Account              -    
  (6) Developmental Disabilities Services Fund Account              -    
  (7) Medical Services Fund Account        3,227,800  
  (8) Department of Human Services Grants Fund Account       71,936,769  
  (9) Behavioral Health Services Fund Account              -    
 (10) State Services for the Blind Fund Account              -    
 (11) County Operations Fund Account              -    
  
 STATE GENERAL GOVERNMENT FUND   
  (1) Department of Arkansas Heritage Fund Account   $          -    
  (2) Arkansas Agriculture Department Fund Account              -    
  (3) Department of Labor Fund Account              -    
  (4) Department of Higher Education Fund Account              -    
  (5) Higher Education Grants Fund Account              -    
  (6) Arkansas Economic Development Commission   
      Fund Account              -    
  (7) Department of Correction Inmate Care    
         and Custody Fund Account       12,638,166  
  (8) Department of Community Correction Fund Account        1,182,790  
  (9) State Military Department Fund Account              -    
 (10) Parks and Tourism Fund Account              -    
 (11) Arkansas Department of Environmental Quality   
      Fund Account              -    
 (12) Miscellaneous Agencies Fund Account      1,020,104            
  
 COUNTY AID FUND    $          -    
 COUNTY JAIL REIMBURSEMENT FUND   $          -    
 CRIME INFORMATION SYSTEM FUND   $          -    
 CHILD SUPPORT ENFORCEMENT FUND   $          -    
 PUBLIC HEALTH FUND    $          -    
 MERIT ADJUSTMENT FUND   $          -    
 MOTOR VEHICLE ACQUISITION REVOLVING FUND   $          -    
 MUNICIPAL AID FUND    $          -    
 DEPARTMENT OF ARKANSAS STATE POLICE FUND    $          -    
 DEPARTMENT OF WORKFORCE SERVICES FUND   $          -    
 DEPARTMENT OF INFORMATION SYSTEMS REVOLVING FUND   $          -    
  
 INSTITUTIONS OF HIGHER EDUCATION   
  (1) ARKANSAS STATE UNIVERSITY FUND   $          -    
  (2) ARKANSAS TECH UNIVERSITY FUND   $          -    
  (3) HENDERSON STATE UNIVERSITY FUND   $          -    
  (4) SOUTHERN ARKANSAS UNIVERSITY FUND   $          -    
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  (5) UNIVERSITY OF ARKANSAS FUND   $          -    
  (6) UNIVERSITY OF ARKANSAS FUND-ARCHEOLOGICAL SURVEY   $          -    
  (7) UNIVERSITY OF ARKANSAS FUND-DIVISION OF   
      AGRICULTURE   $          -    
  (8) UNIVERSITY OF ARKANSAS FUND-CLINTON SCHOOL   $          -    
  (9) UNIVERSITY OF ARKANSAS FUND-CRIMINAL JUSTICE   
      INSTITUTE   $          -    
 (10) SCHOOL FOR MATH, SCIENCE AND ARTS FUND   $          -    
 (11) UNIVERSITY OF ARKANSAS AT FORT SMITH FUND   $          -    
 (12) UNIVERSITY OF ARKANSAS AT LITTLE ROCK FUND   $          -    
 (13) UNIVERSITY OF ARKANSAS MEDICAL CENTER FUND   $          -    
 (14) UNIVERSITY OF ARKANSAS MEDICAL CENTER FUND -    
      CHILD SAFETY CENTER   $          -    
 (15) UNIVERSITY OF ARKANSAS MEDICAL CENTER FUND -    
       INDIGENT CARE   $          -    
 (16) UNIVERSITY OF ARKANSAS MEDICAL CENTER FUND -   
 CHILD ABUSE/RAPE/DOMESTIC VIOLENCE   $          -    
 (17) UNIVERSITY OF ARKANSAS MEDICAL CENTER FUND -    
 PEDIATRICS/PSYCHIATRIC RESEARCH   $          -    
 (18) UNIVERSITY OF ARKANSAS AT MONTICELLO FUND   $          -    
 (19) UNIVERSITY OF ARKANSAS AT PINE BLUFF FUND   $          -    
 (20) UNIVERSITY OF CENTRAL ARKANSAS FUND   $          -    
 (21) ARKANSAS NORTHEASTERN COLLEGE FUND   $          -    
 (22) ARKANSAS STATE UNIVERSITY - BEEBE FUND   $          -    
 (23) ARKANSAS STATE UNIVERSITY - MOUNTAIN HOME FUND   $          -    
 (24) ARKANSAS STATE UNIVERSITY - NEWPORT FUND   $          -    
 (25) COSSATOT COMMUNITY COLLEGE OF THE UNIVERSITY   
      OF ARKANSAS FUND   $          -    
 (26) EAST ARKANSAS COMMUNITY COLLEGE FUND   $          -    
 (27) MID-SOUTH COMMUNITY COLLEGE FUND   $          -    
 (28) MID-SOUTH COMMUNITY COLLEGE FUND - ADTEC   $          -    
 (29) NATIONAL PARK COMMUNITY COLLEGE FUND   $          -    
 (30) NORTH ARKANSAS COLLEGE FUND   $          -    
 (31) NORTHWEST ARKANSAS COMMUNITY COLLEGE FUND   $          -    
 (32) PHILLIPS COMMUNITY COLLEGE OF THE UNIVERSITY   
       OF ARKANSAS FUND   $          -    
 (33) RICH MOUNTAIN COMMUNITY COLLEGE FUND   $          -    
 (34) SAU - TECH FUND   $          -    
 (35) SAU - TECH FUND-ENVIRONMENTAL CONTROL CENTER   $          -    
 (36) SAU - TECH FUND-FIRE TRAINING ACADEMY   $          -    
 (37) SOUTH ARKANSAS COMMUNITY COLLEGE FUND   $          -    
 (38) UNIVERSITY OF ARKANSAS COMMUNITY COLLEGE AT   
       BATESVILLE FUND   $          -    
 (39) UNIVERSITY OF ARKANSAS COMMUNITY COLLEGE AT   
       HOPE FUND   $          -    
 (40) UNIVERSITY OF ARKANSAS COMMUNITY COLLEGE AT   
      MORRILTON FUND   $          -    
 (41) BLACK RIVER TECHNICAL COLLEGE FUND   $          -    
 (42) COLLEGE OF THE OUACHITAS FUND   $          -    
 (43) OZARKA COLLEGE FUND   $          -    
 (44) PULASKI TECHNICAL COLLEGE FUND   $          -    
 (45) SOUTHEAST ARKANSAS COLLEGE FUND   $          -    
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(b)(1)  After making the maximum annual allocations provided for in 
subsection (b) of this section, the Treasurer of State shall then make 
allocations from the remaining general revenues available for distribution, 
as set forth in this subsection, to the funds and fund accounts listed below 
until there has been transferred a total of seven million six hundred twenty-
nine thousand three hundred forty-six dollars ($7,629,346) or so much thereof 
that may become available; provided, that the Treasurer of State shall make 
such monthly allocations in accordance with each fund or fund account's 
proportionate part of the total of all such allocations set forth in this 
subsection:   
Name of Fund or Fund Account          Maximum Allocation 
 PUBLIC SCHOOL FUND   
 (1) Department of Education Public School Fund Account   $          -    
 (2) State Library Public School Fund Account   $          -    
 (3) Department of Career Education Public    
     School Fund Account   $          -    
     
 GENERAL EDUCATION FUND   
  (1) Department of Education Fund Account   $          -    
  (2) Educational Facilities Partnership Fund Account   $          -    
  (3) Division of Public School Academic Facilities   
      and Transportation Fund Account   $          -    
  (4) Educational Television Fund Account   $          -    
  (5) School for the Blind Fund Account   $          -    
  (6) School for the Deaf Fund Account   $          -    
  (7) State Library Fund Account   $          -    
  (8) Department of Career Education Fund Account   $          -    
  (9) Rehabilitation Services Fund Account   $          -    
 Technical Institutes:    
 (10) Crowley's Ridge Technical Institute Fund Account   $          -    
 (11) Northwest Technical Institute Fund Account   $          -    
 (12) Riverside Vocational Technical School Fund Account   $          -    
  
 DEPARTMENT OF HUMAN SERVICES FUND   
  (1) Department of Human Services Administration    
      Fund Account   $          -    
  (2) Aging and Adult Services Fund Account              -    
  (3) Children and Family Services Fund Account              -    
  (4) Child Care and Early Childhood Education   
      Fund Account              -    
  (5) Youth Services Fund Account              -    
  (6) Developmental Disabilities Services Fund Account              -    
  (7) Medical Services Fund Account              -    
  (8) Department of Human Services Grants Fund Account              -    
  (9) Behavioral Health Services Fund Account              -    
 (10) State Services for the Blind Fund Account              -    
 (11) County Operations Fund Account              -    
  
 STATE GENERAL GOVERNMENT FUND   
  (1) Department of Arkansas Heritage Fund Account   $          -    
  (2) Arkansas Agriculture Department Fund Account              -    
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  (3) Department of Labor Fund Account              -    
  (4) Department of Higher Education Fund Account              -    
  (5) Higher Education Grants Fund Account              -    
  (6) Arkansas Economic Development Commission   
      Fund Account              -    
  (7) Department of Correction Inmate Care    
         and Custody Fund Account              -    
  (8) Department of Community Correction Fund Account              -    
  (9) State Military Department Fund Account              -    
 (10) Parks and Tourism Fund Account              -    
 (11) Arkansas Department of Environmental Quality   
      Fund Account              -    
 (12) Miscellaneous Agencies Fund Account              -    
  
 COUNTY AID FUND    $          -    
 COUNTY JAIL REIMBURSEMENT FUND   $          -    
 CRIME INFORMATION SYSTEM FUND   $          -    
 CHILD SUPPORT ENFORCEMENT FUND   $          -    
 PUBLIC HEALTH FUND    $          -    
 MERIT ADJUSTMENT FUND   $          -    
 MOTOR VEHICLE ACQUISITION REVOLVING FUND   $          -    
 MUNICIPAL AID FUND          $    293,721  
 DEPARTMENT OF ARKANSAS STATE POLICE FUND    $          -    
 DEPARTMENT OF WORKFORCE SERVICES FUND   $          -    
 DEPARTMENT OF INFORMATION SYSTEMS REVOLVING FUND   $          -    
  
 INSTITUTIONS OF HIGHER EDUCATION   
  (1) ARKANSAS STATE UNIVERSITY FUND   $      590,910  
  (2) ARKANSAS TECH UNIVERSITY FUND   $      322,165  
  (3) HENDERSON STATE UNIVERSITY FUND   $      188,760  
  (4) SOUTHERN ARKANSAS UNIVERSITY FUND   $      155,850  
  (5) UNIVERSITY OF ARKANSAS FUND   $    1,209,544  
  (6) UNIVERSITY OF ARKANSAS FUND-ARCHEOLOGICAL SURVEY   $       23,274  
  (7) UNIVERSITY OF ARKANSAS FUND-DIVISION OF   
      AGRICULTURE   $      628,001  
  (8) UNIVERSITY OF ARKANSAS FUND-CLINTON SCHOOL   $       22,956  
  (9) UNIVERSITY OF ARKANSAS FUND-CRIMINAL JUSTICE   
      INSTITUTE   $       18,258  
 (10) SCHOOL FOR MATH, SCIENCE AND ARTS FUND   $       11,130  
 (11) UNIVERSITY OF ARKANSAS AT FORT SMITH FUND   $      205,946  
 (12) UNIVERSITY OF ARKANSAS AT LITTLE ROCK FUND   $      607,551  
 (13) UNIVERSITY OF ARKANSAS MEDICAL CENTER FUND   $      864,567  
 (14) UNIVERSITY OF ARKANSAS MEDICAL CENTER FUND -    
      CHILD SAFETY CENTER   $        7,206  
 (15) UNIVERSITY OF ARKANSAS MEDICAL CENTER FUND -    
       INDIGENT CARE   $       53,422  
 (16) UNIVERSITY OF ARKANSAS MEDICAL CENTER FUND -   
 CHILD ABUSE/RAPE/DOMESTIC VIOLENCE   $        7,350  
 (17) UNIVERSITY OF ARKANSAS MEDICAL CENTER FUND -    
 PEDIATRICS/PSYCHIATRIC RESEARCH   $       19,500  
 (18) UNIVERSITY OF ARKANSAS AT MONTICELLO FUND   $      159,460  
 (19) UNIVERSITY OF ARKANSAS AT PINE BLUFF FUND   $      254,189  
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 (20) UNIVERSITY OF CENTRAL ARKANSAS FUND   $      531,147  
 (21) ARKANSAS NORTHEASTERN COLLEGE FUND   $       85,771  
 (22) ARKANSAS STATE UNIVERSITY - BEEBE FUND   $      118,357  
 (23) ARKANSAS STATE UNIVERSITY - MOUNTAIN HOME FUND   $       36,481  
 (24) ARKANSAS STATE UNIVERSITY - NEWPORT FUND   $       59,923  
 (25) COSSATOT COMMUNITY COLLEGE OF THE UNIVERSITY   
      OF ARKANSAS FUND   $       33,958  
 (26) EAST ARKANSAS COMMUNITY COLLEGE FUND   $       57,881  
 (27) MID-SOUTH COMMUNITY COLLEGE FUND   $       38,580  
 (28) MID-SOUTH COMMUNITY COLLEGE FUND - ADTEC   $       15,000  
 (29) NATIONAL PARK COMMUNITY COLLEGE FUND   $       90,465  
 (30) NORTH ARKANSAS COLLEGE FUND   $       79,670  
 (31) NORTHWEST ARKANSAS COMMUNITY COLLEGE FUND   $      106,192  
 (32) PHILLIPS COMMUNITY COLLEGE OF THE UNIVERSITY   
       OF ARKANSAS FUND   $       90,631  
 (33) RICH MOUNTAIN COMMUNITY COLLEGE FUND   $       32,069  
 (34) SAU - TECH FUND   $       57,055  
 (35) SAU - TECH FUND-ENVIRONMENTAL CONTROL CENTER   $        3,684  
 (36) SAU - TECH FUND-FIRE TRAINING ACADEMY   $       16,512  
 (37) SOUTH ARKANSAS COMMUNITY COLLEGE FUND   $       60,343  
 (38) UNIVERSITY OF ARKANSAS COMMUNITY COLLEGE AT   
       BATESVILLE FUND   $       41,311  
 (39) UNIVERSITY OF ARKANSAS COMMUNITY COLLEGE AT   
       HOPE FUND   $       44,920  
 (40) UNIVERSITY OF ARKANSAS COMMUNITY COLLEGE AT   
      MORRILTON FUND   $       50,222  
 (41) BLACK RIVER TECHNICAL COLLEGE FUND   $       61,135  
 (42) COLLEGE OF THE OUACHITAS FUND   $       35,273  
 (43) OZARKA COLLEGE FUND   $       31,265  
 (44) PULASKI TECHNICAL COLLEGE FUND   $      151,374  
 (45) SOUTHEAST ARKANSAS COLLEGE FUND   $       56,368  
 
(c)  After making the maximum annual allocations provided for in subsection 
(b)(1) of this section, the Treasurer of State shall then make allocations 
from the remaining general revenues available for distribution, as set forth 
in this subsection, to the funds and fund accounts listed below until there 
has been transferred a total of ten million dollars ($10,000,000) or so much 
thereof that may become available; provided, that the Treasurer of State 
shall make such monthly allocations in accordance with each fund or fund 
account's proportionate part of the total of all such allocations set forth 
in this subsection:   
Name of Fund or Fund Account          Maximum Allocation 
 PUBLIC SCHOOL FUND   
 (1) Department of Education Public School Fund Account          $   3,000,000  
 (2) State Library Public School Fund Account   $          -    
 (3) Department of Career Education Public    
     School Fund Account   $          -    
     
 GENERAL EDUCATION FUND   
  (1) Department of Education Fund Account   $          -    
  (2) Educational Facilities Partnership Fund Account       $  7,000,000  
  (3) Division of Public School Academic Facilities   
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      and Transportation Fund Account   $          -    
  (4) Educational Television Fund Account   $          -    
  (5) School for the Blind Fund Account   $          -    
  (6) School for the Deaf Fund Account   $          -    
  (7) State Library Fund Account   $          -    
  (8) Department of Career Education Fund Account   $          -    
  (9) Rehabilitation Services Fund Account   $          -    
 Technical Institutes:    
 (10) Crowley's Ridge Technical Institute Fund Account   $          -    
 (11) Northwest Technical Institute Fund Account   $          -    
 (12) Riverside Vocational Technical School Fund Account   $          -    
  
 DEPARTMENT OF HUMAN SERVICES FUND   
  (1) Department of Human Services Administration    
      Fund Account   $          -    
  (2) Aging and Adult Services Fund Account              -    
  (3) Children and Family Services Fund Account              -    
  (4) Child Care and Early Childhood Education   
      Fund Account              -    
  (5) Youth Services Fund Account              -    
  (6) Developmental Disabilities Services Fund Account              -    
  (7) Medical Services Fund Account              -    
  (8) Department of Human Services Grants Fund Account              -    
  (9) Behavioral Health Services Fund Account              -    
 (10) State Services for the Blind Fund Account              -    
 (11) County Operations Fund Account              -    
  
 STATE GENERAL GOVERNMENT FUND   
  (1) Department of Arkansas Heritage Fund Account   $          -    
  (2) Arkansas Agriculture Department Fund Account              -    
  (3) Department of Labor Fund Account              -    
  (4) Department of Higher Education Fund Account              -    
  (5) Higher Education Grants Fund Account              -    
  (6) Arkansas Economic Development Commission   
      Fund Account              -    
  (7) Department of Correction Inmate Care    
         and Custody Fund Account              -    
  (8) Department of Community Correction Fund Account              -    
  (9) State Military Department Fund Account              -    
 (10) Parks and Tourism Fund Account              -    
 (11) Arkansas Department of Environmental Quality   
      Fund Account              -    
 (12) Miscellaneous Agencies Fund Account              -    
  
 COUNTY AID FUND    $          -    
 COUNTY JAIL REIMBURSEMENT FUND   $          -    
 CRIME INFORMATION SYSTEM FUND   $          -    
 CHILD SUPPORT ENFORCEMENT FUND   $          -    
 PUBLIC HEALTH FUND    $          -    
 MERIT ADJUSTMENT FUND   $          -    
 MOTOR VEHICLE ACQUISITION REVOLVING FUND   $          -    
 MUNICIPAL AID FUND    $          -    
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 DEPARTMENT OF ARKANSAS STATE POLICE FUND    $          -    
 DEPARTMENT OF WORKFORCE SERVICES FUND   $          -    
 DEPARTMENT OF INFORMATION SYSTEMS REVOLVING FUND   $          -    
  
 INSTITUTIONS OF HIGHER EDUCATION   
  (1) ARKANSAS STATE UNIVERSITY FUND   $          -    
  (2) ARKANSAS TECH UNIVERSITY FUND   $          -    
  (3) HENDERSON STATE UNIVERSITY FUND   $          -    
  (4) SOUTHERN ARKANSAS UNIVERSITY FUND   $          -    
  (5) UNIVERSITY OF ARKANSAS FUND   $          -    
  (6) UNIVERSITY OF ARKANSAS FUND-ARCHEOLOGICAL SURVEY   $          -    
  (7) UNIVERSITY OF ARKANSAS FUND-DIVISION OF   
      AGRICULTURE   $          -    
  (8) UNIVERSITY OF ARKANSAS FUND-CLINTON SCHOOL   $          -    
  (9) UNIVERSITY OF ARKANSAS FUND-CRIMINAL JUSTICE   
      INSTITUTE   $          -    
 (10) SCHOOL FOR MATH, SCIENCE AND ARTS FUND   $          -    
 (11) UNIVERSITY OF ARKANSAS AT FORT SMITH FUND   $          -    
 (12) UNIVERSITY OF ARKANSAS AT LITTLE ROCK FUND   $          -    
 (13) UNIVERSITY OF ARKANSAS MEDICAL CENTER FUND   $          -    
 (14) UNIVERSITY OF ARKANSAS MEDICAL CENTER FUND -    
      CHILD SAFETY CENTER   $          -    
 (15) UNIVERSITY OF ARKANSAS MEDICAL CENTER FUND -    
       INDIGENT CARE   $          -    
 (16) UNIVERSITY OF ARKANSAS MEDICAL CENTER FUND -   
 CHILD ABUSE/RAPE/DOMESTIC VIOLENCE   $          -    
 (17) UNIVERSITY OF ARKANSAS MEDICAL CENTER FUND -    
 PEDIATRICS/PSYCHIATRIC RESEARCH   $          -    
 (18) UNIVERSITY OF ARKANSAS AT MONTICELLO FUND   $          -    
 (19) UNIVERSITY OF ARKANSAS AT PINE BLUFF FUND   $          -    
 (20) UNIVERSITY OF CENTRAL ARKANSAS FUND   $          -    
 (21) ARKANSAS NORTHEASTERN COLLEGE FUND   $          -    
 (22) ARKANSAS STATE UNIVERSITY - BEEBE FUND   $          -    
 (23) ARKANSAS STATE UNIVERSITY - MOUNTAIN HOME FUND   $          -    
 (24) ARKANSAS STATE UNIVERSITY - NEWPORT FUND   $          -    
 (25) COSSATOT COMMUNITY COLLEGE OF THE UNIVERSITY   
      OF ARKANSAS FUND   $          -    
 (26) EAST ARKANSAS COMMUNITY COLLEGE FUND   $          -    
 (27) MID-SOUTH COMMUNITY COLLEGE FUND   $          -    
 (28) MID-SOUTH COMMUNITY COLLEGE FUND - ADTEC   $          -    
 (29) NATIONAL PARK COMMUNITY COLLEGE FUND   $          -    
 (30) NORTH ARKANSAS COLLEGE FUND   $          -    
 (31) NORTHWEST ARKANSAS COMMUNITY COLLEGE FUND   $          -    
 (32) PHILLIPS COMMUNITY COLLEGE OF THE UNIVERSITY   
       OF ARKANSAS FUND   $          -    
 (33) RICH MOUNTAIN COMMUNITY COLLEGE FUND   $          -    
 (34) SAU - TECH FUND   $          -    
 (35) SAU - TECH FUND-ENVIRONMENTAL CONTROL CENTER   $          -    
 (36) SAU - TECH FUND-FIRE TRAINING ACADEMY   $          -    
 (37) SOUTH ARKANSAS COMMUNITY COLLEGE FUND   $          -    
 (38) UNIVERSITY OF ARKANSAS COMMUNITY COLLEGE AT   
       BATESVILLE FUND   $          -    
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 (39) UNIVERSITY OF ARKANSAS COMMUNITY COLLEGE AT   
       HOPE FUND   $          -    
 (40) UNIVERSITY OF ARKANSAS COMMUNITY COLLEGE AT   
      MORRILTON FUND   $          -    
 (41) BLACK RIVER TECHNICAL COLLEGE FUND   $          -    
 (42) COLLEGE OF THE OUACHITAS FUND   $          -    
 (43) OZARKA COLLEGE FUND   $          -    
 (44) PULASKI TECHNICAL COLLEGE FUND   $          -    
 (45) SOUTHEAST ARKANSAS COLLEGE FUND   $          -   
 
      SECTION 11. SPECIAL LANGUAGE.  NOT TO BE INCORPORATED INTO THE ARKANSAS 
CODE NOR PUBLISHED SEPARATELY AS SPECIAL, LOCAL AND TEMPORARY LAW. DUPLICATE 
ACTS.  If HB 1548 and SB 689 of the 2015 Regular Session of the 90th General 
Assembly are both enacted and adopted by the 90th General Assembly in 
identical form, then the last Act passed or latest expression shall supersede 
the other. 
 
SECTION 12. EFFECTIVE DATE.  This act is effective on and after July 1, 
2015.". 

 
 
 
The Amendment was read the first time, rules suspended and read the second time and  _______________________ 

By: Joint Budget Committee 

By: Senator Teague 
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